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July 2011 

Upcoming Events 

 August 5-7—All Scale 

Event 

 August 21—VF Fun Fly & 

Swap Meet 

We need volunteers for each of 
these events! Remember, your par-

ticipation brings with it credit to-
ward the year end raffle! 

 
Mike Lipsey 
Newsletter Editor 

 
I really enjoy the rare oppor-
tunity that I get to fly at the 
Apollo field on a late weekday 
afternoon. I recently did that 
with nearly nobody else at the 
field. It’s almost a little spooky 
to be honest. The sun at your 
back, the shadows getting 
long in front of you as you fly 
until the sun goes down… 
 
Well—I had some meetings 
up in Woodland Hills and de-
cided to bring an airplane 
along with me to see if I could 
get a few flights in before I 
came home. What better way 
to avoid some traffic than to 
get a few flights in.  
 
Anyway—on to business. I 

want to apologize for getting 
this newsletter out as late as 
it is. Unfortunately or fortu-
nately I have been quite 
busy with Family and work 
and having to travel for both 
and those things got in the 
way of this responsibility.  
 
My understanding is that the 
donations for the field re-
pairs are still coming in 
which is good but we still do 
not have enough. I think it 
is reasonable to ask every 
member to contribute if you 
can. If every member con-
tributed the cost of 2 gallons 
of glow fuel or the cost of 
two or three 2200mah lipo 
batteries  per year the club 
would have enough funds to 
maintain the runway  every 
year. As it stands now; up 
until recently runway 
maintenance has not been a 
priority as much as field en-
hancement. It’s up to the 
membership to communi-
cate to the board and let us 
know what you want done 
with the money the club 
generates. Please take a 
moment and look in the 
back of this flyer to see how 
to contact all of your board 

members and give them 
your feedback. 
 
Speaking of getting in-
volved; the club puts on a 
lot of events every year. 
These events do a number 
of things—community in-
volvement, entertainment, 
a safe venue for us to 
‘practice our craft’ and rev-
enue for field maintenance 
and improvements. Support 
the club and participate ei-
ther through attendance or 
volunteering to support the 
event. 
 
See you at the Field! 
 
-Mike 
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Bob Smith 
Treasurer’s Report 

 
$348.00 July Fun Fly proceeds and member-
ships 

$643.00 July Fun Fly Concession sales 
+$100 retained for change drawer 

$177.00 June Club Give Away 

$125.00 June memberships 

$485.00 June Q500 Concession sales 

Checking Balance: $8,065.57  

PayPal balance:     $2,797.06 
TOTAL BALANCES: $10,862.63 

Valley Flyers Field  

Support Information and 
Runway Repair Fund 

Contact: Chuck Thompson 

Checks should be made out 
to:  

Valley Flyers Foundation 
PO Box 2055  

North Hills, CA 91393 
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Steps to Keep Your Site 
Safe 
 
By Jim Rice, District VIII 
Vice President, Chairman 
Safety Committee, Dis-
trict8VP@satx.rr.com 
 

Safety Officer/
Coordinators and club offic-
ers: we have a new Safety 
Code for 2011. It hasn’t 
changed much in content 

but the appearance is dif-
ferent. Safety Officers 
should review the code at 
least annually with their 
membership and early in 
the year is better as it 
starts everyone off in the 
flying season with the same 
knowledge base and inter-
est in safety. It might en-
sure that the Safety Coordi-
nator gets to fly more and 
enforce less if a good dis-
cussion at the club meeting 
irons out the issues. 

Along with that, 
Safety Coordinators should 
invite a couple of members 
to join them in an inspec-
tion of their flying site at 
least twice a year—once in 
the winter when vegetation 
is down, and again in the 

summer when things get 
covered up and harder to 
see. 

Start at the access 
road and parking lot look-
ing for trip hazards, guy 

wires, sharp stakes that 
should be marked, covered 
or removed. Look at shin-
gles on the club house, 
fencing, frequency board/
impound areas. Be critical 
while it just involves work 
instead of blood. 

Make sure fencing 
can withstand the kids who 
we know aren’t supposed 
to climb on it but invariably 
they get loose and do it an-

yway. Make sure it still can 
perform its intended pur-
pose to divert aircraft or 
prevent inadvertent foot 
traffic into the pits and 
flight stations. 

Look through your 
club house/concession 
stand for splinters, tired 
wiring, rotted/rusted chairs 
and tables, fire extinguish-
ers out of tolerance, or a 
first aid kit in need of up-
dating. Make sure the GPS 
coordinates are easy to see 
and read in the event 
emergency crews need to 
find your location. 

Walk around the field 
to see if there are cracks 
from drought or dug up 
places from wild animals 
(or not so wild animals) 

which could trip up or di-
vert an aircraft. 
Look over the flightline and 
see if vegetation has en-
croached on the flying area 
or creates a tough situation 

for inexperienced pilots. 
Claims for trips and 

falls are as prevalent as 
claims for injuries from air-
craft. Make sure you look 
at everything; an uncov-
ered piece of cut off rebar 
used to stake up a flag pole 
or shelter could be lethal if 
someone fell on it! 

Several sets of eyes 
are better than one and 
you can feed off of each 

other as you check out 
your facility. Don’t assume 
everyone knows that a cer-
tain wire is hot, or that 
they should avoid sitting at 
a certain table or that the 
soft dirt over the septic ar-
ea is off limits. If it can be 
a hazard to someone, it 
probably will be some day. 
Fix it now so that your 
great summer flying day 
doesn’t get interrupted by 
a trip to the ER. 

The site will look dif-
ferent in summer so do it 
again then; takes a little 
time but could be well 
worth the effort! 

Have fun, fly safely, 
and see ya on the flight-
line. 
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Secretary’s Report 

Scott Ramos, Secretary 

Board Meeting Minutes  July 5, 2011 

Members Present 

Chuck Thompson , Randy Mytar, Dave 
Sweany, Scott Ramos, Tony di Leo, Bob 
Smith, Ricc Bieber, Bob Tarlau, Gary Sev-
ens, Mario Sweet, Stephen Fine, Michael 
Trudell, Adam Gelbart, Robert Burn 

Members Absent 

Jeff Tolomeo, Mike Lipsey,  

Ben Elkouby 

Chuck Thompson President 

Jason went in to Parks & Recs. on our 
behalf about 10 days ago.  He went in to 
address the runway repairs and night fly.  
Jason is continuing to work to resolve 
these issues.  We are still about $3000 
short for the repairs in donations.  We 
have not received any donations for the 
last Month.  There has been a suggestion 
for putting up a progress thermometer 
but it would be best to wait for the issue 
to be resolved with Parks first. 

We could bring one into the General 
Meetings. 

Robert had been told by parks that the 
issue needed to be addressed with the 
Army Corps of  Engineers.  It took two 
months to get a contact person at Army 
Corps from Parks.  The contact person  
said a letter needed to be sent 

Chuck and a few others went to the new 
airfield.  They were given a list of rules 
that governed the previous club from the 
Glendale park and they will be submitted 
to the City. 

The site will need a container.  Jason 
located a place that may be offering free 
containers. 

A couple of people asked if the Fred Berg-
dorf race be moved up a couple of weeks 
so it was not too close to the AMA Nats.   

The Fun Fly is this weekend.  Dan Zilliak 
suggested raffling off an I Pad after see-
ing a school raffle at a fireworks show in 
Moorpark that made a lot of money for 
the school. 

This may be something to consider at one 
of our larger events.  Chuck is concerned 
about adding such a raffle at LAjets with 
such a short time left.  We need better 

lead time for a successful raffle.  LA Jets 
is the 24, 25, 26 of July.  Mario has been 
in contact with the Circle Burners concern-
ing a youth group from the Luthren 
Church coming down to the Circle Burner 
teach and fly.  We will need to have train-
ers available. Too. 

Ricc will be unavailable after this Friday 
for gastric surgery.   

The PA repairs were $104.00 plus ship-
ping.  We need a receiver for the donated 
trainer.  We will have the trainer flying 
this weekend so the doner, Tom Nelson, 
can see it fly. 

Sam sent an email today for nominating 
the two kid, Yoal and Rafeal Pelsig for 
members of the month.  This was second-
ed and passed by the Board.  Mike Lipsey 
sent an email suggesting that we once a 
quarter we hold the meeting virtually, or 
have some kind of  conference phone at 
the meeting.  Mike also announced this 
will be his last year of  being the Newslet-
ter Editor.  Chuck got a call Gene Sidwell 
from the son in law about the club acquir-
ing Gene’s RC estate.  Chuck said the 
foundation would accept a donation and 
that all the funds would go to the founda-
tion.  Rudy Gonzoles will get back with 
word after checking with the Trust.   

Chuck will send poster art for the upcom-
ing events  

Bob Tarlau 

Bob had been contacted by a production 
company about coming out to film at an 
event. It would preferable to know more 
about the production company and what 
this is for.  They will be out on Sunday.   

Randy Mytar  Vice Presedent 

Bob Smith Treasurer 

Treasury report 

Checking Balance $7141.91 

PayPal Balance $2715.74 

Total Balance $9857.65 

Concession  $485 

June Drawing  &176 

Member due  $25 

Bob has received a letter from Muni Ser-
vices concerning business status.  Bob 
Smith will investigate further to determine 
what our status is with the City. 

The races went well.  Thanks to Bob  

 

Adam Gelbart Scale Director 

Scale event: Adam Gelbart may have a 
problem with being there on Friday.  It 
has been advertised that it is a 3 day 
event.  One choice is to make it a two day 
event.  Last year,  Friday was a slow day.   

 

Dave Sweany Field Manager 

Dave asked if there was progress on the 
runway.  We are waiting for Parks $ Recs. 

Whirley bird have been added to the heli 
shed.  It is also being used for storage of 
some event items.   

Scott Ramos Secretary 

Scott will look into another printer for the 
club.  Scott will take over the printing of  
business cards.  Scott will be out of town 
for the August Fun Fly and will need a 
replacement  CD. 

Gary Stevens Membership 

Membership is up to 287 

Membership is now pro-rated to 15 for the 
remaining of the year. 

Mario Sweet 

Aviation Carrier Education (ACEs) asked if 
they could come down with a group of 
kids from 1:15 to 2:30 to see RC flying 
demonstration on two days, July 27th and 
once in August. 

There is an opening to fill in for every 
other year of the Y-Fly.  Chuck was think-
ing about the Scouts or a group like this. 

Bob Tarlau 

Bob was wondering if there was any an-
nouncements that needed to be added to 
the E-blast for the Field Meeting.  Chuck 
suggests having pizza at the meeting.  
Ricc suggests having pizza served early, 
starting at 6.  Chuck will write up some 
info for Bob. 

Mike Trudell has been in contact with Heli 
Freak about co-sponsoring the LA3D 
event.  The process has not gone well.  
The event will be exclusively a Valley Fly-
ers event.  We will start moving forward 
on the promotion of the event. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM 
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President Chuck Thompson chuckthompson@mac.com 818-359-3976 

Vice President Randy Mytar rmytar@gmail.com  818-789-7719 

Treasurer Bob Smith flynbs@socal.rr.com 661-298-2614 

Secretary Scott Ramos saramos@earthlink.net 818-407-1180 

Membership Director Gary Stevens glstevens@verizon.net 818-830-1101 

Public Relations Bob Tarlau bob@tarlau.com 818-794-9260  

Safety Director Mario Sweet mariojsweet@yahoo.com  818-980-9641 

Newsletter Editor Michael Lipsey michael@thelipseys.com 310-662-3438 

Program Director  Steven Fine sfineproducts@aol.com  818-298-9542 

Training Coordinator Tony di Leo toniano@yahoo.com 818-652-9366 

Electric Director Benny Elkouby bennyel@worldnet.att.net 818-235-9098 

Event Director Robert Burn bean_counterbb99@yahoo.com   

Webmaster Jason Pakfar jason@saturnis.net 818-206-5777 

Hospitality Ricc Bieber ricc@bieberlc.com 818-497-4567 

Giant Scale Director Adam Gelbart adam.gelbart@verizon.net 310-441-9408 

Helicopter Director       

Field Manager Dave Sweany demflyer@msn.com 818-447-4510 

Turbine Director  Jeff Tolomeo   jrtrc@yahoo.com   805-428-5219 
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